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Observance of Federal Holiday in Honor of Former President Jimmy Carter -
No Change to Local Government Operations on January 9, 2025

Talofa lava esteemed leaders,

In light of the recent announcement declaring January 9, 2025, as a federal holiday in honor of
the passing of former U.S. President Jimmy Carter, it is important to note that this holiday will
not be observed as a local government holiday in American Samoa.

However, in recognition of this federal observance, the American Samoa Government (ASG)
will display flags at half-staff for a period of 30 days as a tribute to President Carter’s legacy and
service to the nation.

All ASG agencies and departments are expected to report to work as usual on January 9, 2025,
and there will be no disruption to the regular work schedule for local government employees.

We appreciate your attention to this notice and your cooperation in maintaining regular
operations on this day.

For further information or inquiries, please contact the American Samoa Office of the Governor
(684) 633-4121. www.americansamoa.gov

Respectfully,

American Samoa Government

Office of the Governor, Communications Dept.


